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I grew up a pastors kid in Southern California with a passion for music from my earliest memories. At age 
3 yrs old, I performed my first solo in church and knew that's what I wanted to do for the rest of my life.  I 
grew up singing in church my whole life, choir in school, and starting writing songs at age 13.  I started my 
own band in high school, performing my own original music on the weekends at all the famous music 
venues in Los Angeles. That led to getting a development deal with Sony Records at age 17, and then 
started recording my music on a regular basis in the studio with some incredible producers. During these 
years,  I took voice lessons with Ron Anderson, who still to this day is one of the entertainment industry's 
foremost vocal teachers. My training with Ron has helped me my entire singing career.  
 
I met my husband in California, who is also a musician, and after we got married we ended up back in 
Georgia (his home state) and we started a band together. We were signed to a record deal, put out 3 
albums, and toured 250 days a year for several years. I came off the road when we had our first child and 
eventually started working on my music career as a solo artist again. I had the privilege of opening up for 
artist like India Arie, Sister Hazel, John Mayer, and more. 
 
During this time I started attending North Point Community Church and God unexpectedly opened a door 
for me to start leading worship there, and I've had the privilege of leading in all environments and 
campuses there for the past 17 years. Along with NPCC, I've lead worship at Catalyst Conferences, 
Orange Conferences, Bigstuf Camps for years as well.  
 
I work out of our home studio during the week writing, producing, and engineering for other artist of all 
genres; Pop, Rock, Country, and Worship. I also have been giving voice lessons to students for several 
years. 
My husband and I have 3 amazing kids and both of us have a huge heart for Student Ministry. He is on 
staff at NPCC with the Middle School Staff as the Technical Director.  
 
I feel extremely blessed and humbled with the doors God has continuously opened through out the years 
that has allowed me to do what I love in so many different capacities. And I love encouraging students 
that God has amazing plans for them. 
 


